
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 6, 2014 
 
Present:    Margaret Connors, Richard Bielefield 
      Jennifer Gaudette             
 
Guests:     None 
 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
There will be no meeting on Monday October 13, 2014 due to the Columbus Day Holiday. 
 
The board members agreed to go with a propane heating system for the Crapo Building.  Jennifer will 
verify the existing tank size (believed to be 1000 gallons) and the ability to connect with the new system. 
 
The board would like an update on the Crane Hill Road Bridge from the engineer and will remind him 
that the Conservation Commission would like an estimate for the Trumpet Road Parking area before 
October 16, 2014.  Jennifer will contact. 
 
The board received a letter from the Jarzombek’s (Map 222 Lot 31) in regard to a shed on their property.  
The shed was built to be used as a storage building.  The board noted that there is a woodstove and what 
appeared to be a cot.  The board will ask the Fire Chief to check the property and make a recommendation 
in regard to the woodstove being removed. 
 
Mr. Keefe received an estimate from Wilco Direct to fabricate a 2-line hand rail for the ramp from the 
parking lot at the Crapo Building.  Several residents have requested a railing.  The board will ask SHIA if 
they would assist with the cost of the project.  The rail estimate is $850 and Mr. Keefe would prepare the 
concrete and paint the finished product. 
 
Amy Mitz has received an estimate from Adam Warren for removal of the trees on the cemetery access 
road.  Jennifer will contact Amy to inquire if they can provide a certificate of insurance and to clarify 
exactly what work will be done for the estimate. 
 
The board was notified by DES that there is an outstanding request for the Restoration Plan Approval on 
Map 219, Lot 27.111.   
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of September 29, seconded by MS. 
CONNORS.   The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 
adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular 
scheduled meeting will be on Monday October 20, 2014 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 

 


